
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For the World, we pray for: 

• preparations for our Queensland Elections; 

• Australians enduring ongoing drought; and 
• Those who have lost loved ones to COVID-19. 

For the Church, we pray for: 

• LYQ Christian Life Weeks underway during these School Holidays; 
• the congregations working through COVID-19 restrictions; and 
• the Church's witness in the end of life deliberations before the Queensland 

parliament. 
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Keep these members in your prayers this week 

• Jack Hyde (Wondai) We thank the Lord that Jack is well enough to soon return to work in 
Brisbane.  Please continue to pray for him, his continued healing, and for Jack’s extended family. 

• Trevor Schmidt (brother of Doris Blamires), now in a care facility in Brisbane with his health 
continuing to deteriorate. 

• Janelle Dennien (Murgon) in her on-going cancer treatment, and especially for relief from the 
bouts of extreme pain she has been experiencing again more recently. 

•  Pastor August, as he continues his chemo treatment at Wesley Hospital. Pastor August is positive 
and continuing to trust the Lord in everything.   

• Cliff Schwenke (Kingaroy), who turned 90 years old this last Thursday.  Happy Birthday, Cliff. 
 

 If there are any members needing our prayers, please let Pastor Mark or Jordan know, 
or email Belinda at kroy.luth@gmail.com                

Morning Tea After Church – Most of our congregations are now enjoying morning tea 

after worship each Sunday.  You are encouraged to Bring Your Own Cup – This will 

assist us to maintain hygiene standards, and reduce cost and waste.   

Kingaroy Bible Study will re-commence on Friday October 16th, 9.30-10.30.  This will be 

a 5-week introduction to the book of Revelation, it’s meaning then, and for us now.  

Pastor Mark will also preach a series of messages on Revelation across the Parish in 

October and November.  The Bible studies will go into Revelation in greater depth. 

HOLIDAYS: Jordan is currently on annual leave until Oct 5th  

Confirmation Lessons resume on Monday, October 12th 

 

 

 

Bible Readings 
Sunday 27th September 

17th Sunday after Pentecost 
(Green) 

Sunday 4th October 
18th Sunday after Pentecost 

(Green) 

Sunday 11th October 
19th Sunday after Pentecost 

(Green) 

Exodus 17:1-7 
Psalm 78:1-4 
Philippians 2:1-13 
Matthew 21: 23-32 

Exodus 20:1-4,7-9,12-20 
Psalm 19 
Philippians 3:4b-14 
Matthew 21:33-46 

Exodus 32:1-14 

Psalm 106:1-6, 19-23 
Philippians 4:1-9 
Matthew 22:1-14 

What’s happening this week …  Most groups in recess over school holidays  

Sunday 27   Worship for all Congregations.  
Monday 28 
Tuesday 29    
Wednesday 30 
Thursday 1 Oct   
Friday 2   
Saturday 3  

Sunday 4   Worship for all Congregations                     
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Due to restrictions on numbers at Kumbia, a Parish Confirmation Service will be held 

at St John’s School on November 1st (All Saints Day!) at 9.30am.  There will be no 

church at Kumbia that Sunday.  There will also be a Nanango Confirmation Service 

on October 25th with Jemma Pukallus confirming her faith. 

 

Have you changed any of your details over the last year? If you have a new 

address, phone number or email address, and would like our records updated, 

please drop your new info into the office, or email it to Belinda at 

kroy.luth@gmail.com  We are currently updating our Membership and Contact Lists. 

 

 

                     

LYQ is preparing for Summer Camps in the Christmas holidays (within COVID 

restrictions), and it looks like it’s going to be epic! For our Confirmation kids, we still 

highly recommend (nearly insist) that you attend a Christian Life Week or Summer Camp 

as a part of your course. It is a great time, with great people and provides a great 

foundation for owning your faith.  

There are subsidies available through the Parish as well as LYQ, so don’t let the cost stop 

you. Some subsidies cover the whole cost, and if not, the parish can contribute as well. 

Contact Jordan if you require more information about the subsidies! 

Here is the link for the camps:   www.lyq.org.au/summercamps 
 

 
 
 
 

A Note from Naomi Kotzur, Coordinator of Operation Christmas Child 
  
Hello faithful supporters of Operation Christmas Child, 
  
Only a month to go before our boxes are due back to our Drop Off points. We will gladly 
receive boxes before the due date. 
  

Drop Off Point - St John's Lutheran School, Ivy Street, Kingaroy 

Mon - Fri 7:30am-3:30pm (Call first during school holidays as hours will differ then) 
  School Office - 41623988   

FINAL DAY FOR DROP OFF Monday 19th October 

  
Our boxes are due in Brisbane before the end of October.  
From there they will be transported to Sydney, for checking. There will be no warehouse checking 
in Brisbane this year. 
As yet, we do not know where our boxes will be sent overseas. One of the many unknowns this 
year! 
 Thank you so much for your support in enabling children to hear the good news about Jesus, by 
receiving this shoebox gift.  
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South Burnett  
Lutheran Parish 
sbluthparish.com 
 
St John’s Kingaroy 
36 Markwell Street 
Kingaroy 4610 
 
Peace Kumbia/Taabinga 
Koehler Street 
Kumbia  4610 
 
St Paul’s Murgon 
19 Thorn Street 
Murgon 4605 
 
Immanuel Nanango 
41 Drayton Street 
Nanango  4615 
 
St John Trinity Wondai 
37-39 Edward Street 
Wondai  4606 
 
Calvary Yarraman 
McDaniel Street 
Yarraman  4614 
 
St John’s Lutheran 
School 
Ivy Street 
Kingaroy  4610 
Principal: Karyn Bjelke-
Petersen 
Phone: 4162 3988 
 
Orana Lutheran 
Complex 
MacDiarmid Street 
Kingaroy  4610 
Chaplain: 
Pastor Mike Braunberger 
48 Cowie Street 
Kingaroy 
Phone: 4162 6555 
 
Parish Office 
36 Markwell Street 
Kingaroy  4610 
Phone:  4162 1336 
kroy.luth@gmail.com 

Worship     Sunday 27 September Sunday 4 October 

Kingaroy 
Kumbia     
Nanango     
Yarraman 
Wondai      
Murgon      
Orana 

9.30am HC Pastor Mark D 
8.00am HC Pastor Mark D 
10.00am HC Pastor Rob F 
8.00am HC Pastor Rob F 
8.00am Lay Led 
9.30am Lay Led 

9.30am Lay Led 
8.00am Lay Led 
9.00am Taped 
8.00am Lay Led 
8.00am HC Pastor Mark D 
9.30am HC Pastor Mark D 
 

Rosters  

St John’s 
Kingaroy 

27 September 4 October 11 October 

Welcoming: 
Usher:  
PowerPoint:            
Lector:        
Communion:      
Morning Tea:   
 
Musician:  
Flowers:  
Cleaning:    
 
Orana W/C 

 
 
 
 
 
Narelle J & 
Trevenna J 

 
 
 
 
 
Marion P & 
Janet W 

 
 
 
 
 
Cherryl H, Ailsa, 
Hanne M 

St John Trinity 
Wondai 

27 September 4 October 11 October 

Flowers & 
Cleaning:  

Ann Ann Judy 

St Paul’s 
Murgon 

27 September 4 October 11 October 

Leader: 
Musician: 
Reader: 
Communion: 
 
Sound: 
Powerpoint: 
Welcoming: 
 

Lay led 
Nola 
Gudren 
 
 
Bruce 
Beryl 
Nola 

Pastor Mark D 
Mark D 
Marilyn 
Keith, Trevor 
 
Bruce 
Sue 
Col S 

Pastor Lou P 
Dale 
Florence 
Keith, Gudren 
 
Keith 
Ella 
Nola 

Peace Kumbia/ 
Taabinga 

27 September 4 October 11 October 

Welcoming:   
Flowers:  
Cleaning:  

 
Val 
Polly 

 
Val 
Polly 

 
Helen 
Dianne 
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